MINUTES OF THE
                                                     MALVERN CITY COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING

APRIL 13, 2015
                                                                       7:00 P.M.

The regular meeting was called to order by Mayor Pro Tem Dwain Pelzer at 7:00p.m.

Roll call was taken. Those present were; Doug Shere, Fred Moreau and Brian Jaschen
Mayor Mike Blackburn to arrive late.
Absent: Kate Phelps 
Visitors: 8
Also present: City Clerk, Shari Mueller
Shere motioned to approve the consent agenda a) Approval of the Agenda  b) approve of public hearing #1 & #2 and the regular meeting minutes of March 11, 2015  c) Approval of the expenditures. Moreau seconded.  Jaschen Aye. Motion carried.  
COMMUNITY PRESENTERS: None
DEPARTMENT UPDATES:
PeopleService – Howard Peterson – PeopleService had a few calls in regards to discolored water. This was due to the Ag plant starting up.
Hydrant flushing is scheduled for the end of the month.  Notice will be on the water bills this month along with posting some notices around town.

In the month of May PeopleService is scheduled to have their valve exercise in town.  They will turn on and off every valve they can get to along with cleaning out any sand and gravel that will hinder this process. This is done annually to make sure they are in good working order and the valves will turn on and off easily when needed. 
There was a soft starter that stopped working on Sunday, March 22nd which left us with one (1) pump at the main lift station.  Technical Maintenance was called first thing the next day and they brought down a spare.  They should be able to rebuild the old one and reinstall it. This should also be done with the other starter as they are about the same age.
Discharging of the lagoon is scheduled to be done in May.

The tree that has been taken down by the water tower needs to be removed.  

Mayor Blackburn arrived at 7:08pm.
Council member Brian Jaschen updated the City Council in regards to the IDNR meeting that is scheduled to be held on Wednesday, April 22nd at noon at City Hall.  The IDNR has the pump test results and will present the results along with their recommendations at the meeting.

Street Superintendent Report, Dave Hoose – The Street Department has been graveling and grading alleys, patching pot holes, trimming trees as weather permits and maintaining the compost and brush piles.  
They have also been cleaning out gutters and streets, started mowing for the season and reconditioned and painted the bike rack for Boehner Pond.  The bike rack was donated by 

C& M’s Café.
Dave has been getting bids for repair work to be done on the Main Street Bridge.  

NEW BUSINESS:
Jaschen motioned to accept Deb Breeding’s resignation effective March 17, 2015 as a Park Board member. Shere seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
Shere motioned to approve JD’s Hangout, 405 Main Street new liquor license pending dram shop insurance is in place. Pelzer seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Shere motioned to approve Mulholland’s grocery liquor license renewal pending dram shop insurance is in place. Jaschen seconded. All ayes.  Motion carried.
Pelzer motioned to approve Zack Jones; Block Party application for the Malvern Market to be held at Heritage Park on Friday starting June 5th through August 28th.  The time on opening night will be from 6pm-10pm as there will be 3 bands.  The time will be from 6pm-8:30pm for the remainder of the market. This will include blocking off the parking area in front of the park on 4th Street from Main Street to the car wash. A banner will be posted in the park facing Main Street through the market season. Moreau seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Jaschen motioned to approve Coleen Driscoll’s Block Party application for the Car Show to be held on Sunday, May 24th from 12:00pm-3pm and to block off Main Street from 3rd Street to 4th Street leaving open access for the Fire Department. Moreau seconded.  All ayes. Motion carried.

Shere motioned to approve Resolution 2015-04 – Iowa Waste System – To adopt the 2015 Solid Waste Comprehensive Plan Update.  Jaschen seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
Pelzer motioned to approve to reimburse the Library $3,474.66 received from EMC Insurance for the Employee Dishonesty Loss revenue that was paid out of the Library budget to the State Auditors Office for the Library Audit to be put back into their general operating fund.  The City Clerk will amend the budget.  Shere seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 

Jaschen motioned to approve Dave Hoose’s Block Party application for the MVFD BBQ Contest and event to be held at Boehner Pond on Friday, September 18th – Sunday, September 20th with live music on Friday night and closing of the park for the event including use of all six (6) RV campsites. Shere seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Shere motioned to approve Schroer and Associates three (3) Annual Audit/Financial Report Proposal for FY2015, FY2016 and FY2017. Jaschen seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
Pelzer motioned to approve Classic Café’s liquor license renewal pending dram shop insurance is in place. Shere seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Pelzer motioned to approve the CDBG Downtown Project Change Order for 403 Main Street, My Girls Inc, ZJ Art Church and C & M’s Cafe. Shere seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Shere motioned to approve Resolution 2015-04(2) to certify charges to the Mills County

Treasurer for Leslie Liles, 802 Marion Avenue for unpaid water bills. Jaschen seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS:  None
MAYORS REPORT:  The Community Building roof repairs were completed on Saturday, 

April 11th.  Due to the condition of the roof and the damages incurred over time the insurance company will not cover the cost of the repairs on the roof or the extensive interior damage caused by the roof leaks. 
PROJECT UPDATE:

CDBG Downtown Façade Project 

Fred Moreau gave a brief update in Kate Phelps absence. Most of the buildings are done except for the final cleaning and punch list as follows; Liberty Building, Library, Stitch In Time, ZJ Art Church, West Central, Poorts Garage, My Girls Inc., Wild Rose and Cisco’s Service.  The following buildings still have work to be done: Costello Insurance, the awning is ready to be installed; Chiropractor Building, there is a scratch on the window that will be replaced; Classic Café’s, transom glass went to Lincoln to be redone; Mulholland’s Grocery, doors to be reorder and replaced, windows, masonry work and awning to be installed; Moreau’s Backerei, transom glass, caulking and break metal; The Bar, upper window and painting; 401 & 403 Main Street still has glass, doors, painting and structural work yet to be done.
CDBG Housing Rehabilitation Project
City Clerk, Shari Mueller did not have anything new to report on this project. Southwest Iowa Planning Council is still taking applications at this time.  Applications are available at City Hall.

NUISANCE DISTRICT UPDATES FROM March 10 – April 13, 2015:
District #1 – Doug Shere – Nothing to report.
District #2 – Fred Moreau – Reported that there has been progress on 109 W 1st Street. Photos were taken and will continue to monitor this property.  A final notice letter went out on April 7th giving the property owner five (5) working days to abate the nuisance for the property located at 

91 Main Street. Due to the property owner just having surgery a he requested for more time to take care of the issue. The property owner has been given until May 1st to abate the nuisance. No additional time will be given.   
District #3 – Kate Phelps – No report.
District #4 – Dwain Pelzer – A complaint was filed at City Hall for the property located at 

805 Main Street.  A letter is to be sent.
Council member Pelzer was asked by Rick Rush to discuss his properties located at 410 W 5th Street and 505 W. 5th Street in regards to building permit questions.  Mr. Rush’s plans for these properties were discussed.  

Mr. Rush also asked Council member/Fire Chief Pelzer if he would allow him to burn a brush pile on his property.  No permission is or will be granted. 

District #5 – Brian Jaschen – As a follow up to property that was Council member Jaschen prior to January 1st and update was given.  Lots 4 & 5 – W. 5th & 3rd Avenue was abated by the owner.  Trees were cut down and the scrap iron picked up along with cleanup of the property.
Parcel – W 5th & Wabash Trail – Aban RR-Iowa Southern Railroad – To be revisited at a later date.  Refer to report from March 2014 for details.
Open nuisance time frames were discussed and final notice letters giving the property owners until July 1, 2015 to abate the nuisance will go out to 109 5th Avenue and 90 5th Avenue. No further extension will be granted.
Citizen Nuisance Complaints filed at City Hall was discussed.
Shere motioned to approve complaints filed in writing at City Hall, to have a nuisance letter drafted and mailed as soon as the nuisance is verified and the nuisance exists. No exceptions.  Jaschen seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
Pelzer motioned to adjourn. Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:01p.m.

________________________                                            ________________________________

Mayor, Michael K. Blackburn

                    City Clerk, Shari L. Mueller
